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PG&E – Study 322 R1
Pacific Gas and Electric Company’s 1994 Residential New Construction Program Retention Study
Introduction and Executive Summary

This is a Verification Report (VR) of Pacific Gas and Electric Company’s  (PG&E) retention study for measures for which rebates were paid in 1994 through PG&E’s Residential New Construction  (RNC) Program. The Study was performed by Skumatz Economic Research Associates, Inc (SERA).

The Study evaluates retention for the following four measures:

· High efficiency air conditioners that exceeded Title 24 specification for Seasonal Energy Efficiency Ratings (“SEER”) by 1.5.

· High efficiency duct standards.

· Natural gas cooking appliances.

· Gas stubs in laundry rooms.

The Study uses data collected from Residential New Construction program participants.  Sixty-four on-site inspections and five hundred and eleven phone surveys were conducted.   The objective of the Study was to use this data to generate a statistically based estimate of the effective useful life (EUL) for those measures studied.  As one would expect of new residential construction a few years after occupation, the retention rates were very high for each measure studied.  No failures were found for air conditioners and gas dryer stubs.  High efficiency ducts and gas cooktops each has three observed failures.  

No attempt is made to estimate the EUL in the Study because of the high retention rates for each measure.  Given this, the Study concludes that the ex ante EUL estimates provide the best available estimates.  

Recommended Changes to EUL Calculations

PG&E’s efforts in this Study appear to have been performed in compliance with the Protocols.  ECONorthwest recommends that no adjustments be made to the ex ante EULs for those measures studied as documented in the Study.
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